
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 September 19, 2016 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Village of Glencoe 
675 Village Court 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Eva Levy 
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF AUGUST 2016 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 AUGUST 2016 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. OTHER BUSINESS 
 

 6.   ADJOURNMENT  



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
  August 15, 2016 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Village of 
Glencoe, Village Hall.  The following members were present:  
  

  Dale Thomas, Chairman 
  Jim Hirsch     
  Mitch Melamed 
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore  
 
 Committee member Eva Levy was absent. 
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE 2016 JULY MINUTES 
The July Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 

 None 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella reviewed the July monthly reports and financial statement. 

 The weather in July cooperated except for a three day stretch over a 
weekend that brought over 5” of rain. 

 The course conditions were discussed, the committee commented that the 
course is in fabulous shape. 

 The Drive, Chip and Putt competition and the Rally for the Cure events 
were discussed. 

 The croquet club that utilizes the golf property was discussed.  This is a 
good example of non-golf use of the golf property. 
 

 
5.  OTHER BUSINESS 

 The committee recommended that the starters remind the golfers to 
repair their ball marks, replace their divots and to leave the rakes in the 
bunkers. 

 Stella informed the committee that ball mark repair tools would be 
purchased and the starters will be given the task of handing them out 
and teaching golfers the proper way to repair ball marks. 

 It was recommended that the Chicago Botanic Garden is asked to add 
more landscaping adjacent to their new greenhouse project to help 
disguise the buildings etc. 

 Stella informed the committee that Jean Franczyk, the CEO of the 
Chicago Botanic Garden is coming for a tour.  Ms. Franczyk will be 



shown all of the work that been done to attain our Audubon Sanctuary 
status. 

 The willow trees were discussed.  Stella informed the committee that all 
of the trees are not being removed at once because they provide habitat 
for wildlife. Annually the willow trees are addressed and any hazardous 
limbs or trees are removed. 

 Stella informed the committee that she will be reaching out to the CDGA, 
Chicago District Golf Association, to see how the GGC can help with their 
new foundation that provides programming to people with special needs, 
Veterans and youth. 

 
6. ADJOURNMENT 

 There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 

               
To:  Golf Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  September 15, 2016 
 
Subject:  August 2016 Monthly Report                
                                       

 
Financial Overview:  August’s total revenues were $263,342 versus the budget of $308,173.  
Excessive heat and humidity was prevalent throughout the month; eight days of 90 degree 
temperatures or higher provided a challenge to the superintendent to keep the turf healthy and 
alive.  There were also 15 days with measurable precipitation and carts were not allowed on the 
course five days out of the month.  This combination lead to a huge drop in play and therefore 
resulted in revenues being well behind budget. 
  

  
2016 Actual 
 

 
2015 Actual 

Rounds 5,386 5,955 

Average Rate $32.52 $35.68 

FYTD Rounds 22,610 22,949 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop:  Greens fee revenue was $175,159 vs. the budget of $211,535.   
 
Merchandise:  Golf shop sales totaled $7,105 vs. a budget of $8,250.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $8,518 vs. the budget of $9,300. 
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $43,580 vs. the budget of $51,699; pull cart rental revenue 
was $2,771 vs. the budget of $2,700.  
 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant is open with a full menu and the beverage cart is available 
weather permitting.  The rent payment of $4,896 was received.  
 
Golf Course:  

 Daily hand watering occurred throughout the month on greens, tees and collars to minimize 
turf loss. 

 Multiple irrigation repairs and maintenance of sprinklers took place.   

 Daily dew removal on fairways was necessary to reduce fungal incubation due to the high 
heat and high humidity. 

 Top dressed greens, edged bunkers and edged sprinklers twice during the month. 



 

2016 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 96 degrees and the low was 64 degrees. 
The average high for the month is 81 degrees and the average low is 61 degrees.  Total 
precipitation was 4.63 inches against an average of 4.7 inches.   
 
 
Marketing Notes: 

 The GGC hosted an Illinois Junior Golf Association’s Sectional 18-hole stroke play event 
for 100 junior boys and girls ages 14-18.   

 The GGC hosted the CDGA Illinois State Senior Amateur Championship Qualifier.  

 An email blast was sent to our junior golf academy database promoting the extended 
camp schedule. 

 The Club is utilizing advertising through Facebook Ads. This marketing tool uses 
technology to target a geo located audience. 

 Google adwords remarketing is being utilized to introduce target marketing to guests 
who have visited our website, used our mobile app or have provided their email 
address. 

 Social media website updates via Twitter, Instagram and Facebook. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 The 2016 Club Champions for Seniors, Ladies and Men were determined through three 
separate events run by GGC staff.  Highlights include; the Senior Open had a new 
‘Super’ Senior division added for participants over 70 years old, the Ladies Champ has 
now won ten out of the last twelve years and the Men’s Champ had five birdies in a 
row. 

 The Glencoe Golf Club serves as Loyola Academy Girls Varsity Golf Team’s home 
course.  The team utilizes the Clubs all grass range tee, newly renovated short game 
areas and plays practice rounds and matches on the course. The Glencoe Golf Club has 
served as the home course for Loyola Academy for over 10 years. 

 Over the past decade the Glencoe Golf Club has seen significant changes with improved 
course conditions and the increased yardage of the golf course. These factors resulted in 
the CDGA increasing the slope and rating; rating values go up with difficulty. The new 
rating from the back tees is now 72.3, which translates into a challenging golf course for 
scratch golfers. 

 Stella Nanos welcomed Jean Franczyk, the new President and CEO of the Chicago 
Botanic Garden, to the neighborhood with a tour of the Glencoe Golf Club.  The tour 
included educational stops at the butterfly/pollinator garden, snag trees, milkweed 
stands and wildlife habitat zones. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
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